BOARD OF HEALTH OCTOBER 12, 2017

On Thursday, October 12, 2017, at 7:35 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The meeting was called to order by Audrey Balogh, Chairperson, and the following statement was read at the commencement of the meeting.

Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on December 8, 2016, by:

- 1. Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and on the Holland Township website.
- 2. Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times.

Members present at the meeting: Pearl Hammerstone, Tony Szumski, Audrey Balogh, and Christopher Balogh,

Members Absent: Scott Wilhelm, Donna Lizanich, Jeffrey Waldron and Vann Smith

Tony Szumski made a motion, seconded by Christopher Balogh to accept the minutes of September 14, 2017. Motion carried.

The following correspondence was given to members present.

- Hunterdon County Everbridge System September 27, 2017
 Subject: Public Health Advisory: Sentinel Laboratory Alert: Detection of Brucella Abortus RB51 Notification
- 2. Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety Division of Public Health Services

Risk-Based Inspection Report

Fieldstone Coffee Roasters, 135 Wineberry Lane, Milford, NJ 08848

Risk Type: 1

REHS: B-101494 Lisa Bruzzio 9/6/2017

Reason: Initial Billable Results: Satisfactory

Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety Division of Public Health Services

Risk-Based Inspection Report

Dutch Mill Market, 561 Milford-Warren Glen Road, Milford, NJ 08848

Risk Type: 3

REHS: B-101494 Lisa Bruzzio 9/27/2017

Reason: Initial Billable Results: Satisfactory

Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety

Division of Public Health Services

Animal Bite Report 10/2/17

Township resident was bitten on left hand by a long hair domestic cat while being groomed. Vaccination unknown – confinement required for ten days.

The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary.

Pearl reported she had contacted the Township Zoning Officer, Mr. Crevling, about a sofa along the road for the past six weeks on Hawk Schoolhouse Road. Mr. Crevling called the resident and had him remove it.

Audrey presented a draft letter that was discussed and worked on regarding a mosquito complaint at a property on Gridley Circle that was not reported on by the County Health Department this summer. After discussion, this letter will be sent to the County Board of Health.

Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Tony Szumski. The meeting adjourned at 8:20 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Tearl M. Hamsnestone
Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary